KURE BEACH BEAUTIFICATION MEETING **NOVEMBER 13, 2007**

The meeting was called to order at 4:30 PM at the Town Hall with the following in attendance:

Barry Nelder, Chair John Gordon Ken Withrow Ron Eccleston, Alt.

Priscilla Smith, Secretary Candace Clark Sandra Hall Anne Lyons

Tony Gonsalves

Also attending the meeting:

Helen Peterson, resident of Atlantic Ave.

Old Business:

Atlantic Ave: Ken Withrow reported Cama has not yet released any monies for this project. He will keep us advised of any changes in this situation.

A motion was made, seconded and carried to change the January meeting from the second Monday to the first Tuesday, i.e. from Jan, 14^{th} to Jan 8^{th} . The meeting will be held at the Town Hall, following the Beach Protection Meeting.

Chair, Barry Nelder has won election to the Town Council. This is his last meeting as Chair for Beautification. Ken Withrow has agreed to become the next Chairman and Candace Clark will be co-chairman. Both candidates will be take office on December 10th after being approved by the Town Council at their November meeting.

Sandra Hall has agreed to head the sub-committee on Signs. The purpose of this project is to bring conformity to the various signs, eliminate conflicting statements and create more attractive signage.

Due to the present water shortage the committee is unable to perform any plantings around the four Welcome to Kure Beach signs. Candace Clark will advise Becky Phillips of the Wilmington Garden Club, the group who

Page 2

have granted us funds for this project, that the project is on hold until the water problem improves.

The Sandman Greenspace project is on hold. Confusion on which committee is working on this project needs to be clarified. Is it Beautification or Parks and Rec?

When the current water problem abates the committee will need Sonny and his men to weed and remove the red mulch from the Welcome Signs.

New Business:

The Christmas decoration in front of the Town Hall should be upgraded. The committee needs to speak to Sonny about replacing them.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:45 PM. The next scheduled meeting will be December 10, 2007 at 4:30 PM in the Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted:

Priscilla Smith